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Prayer Requests
•	 Salvation of family 

members
•	 Asia   (salvation)
•	 Joel Lee (brain 

tumor)

Upcoming Events
•	 David Birthday 

(3/18)
•	 Judson birthday 

(4/29)
•	

Field Address
25 Moo 2

T. Hat Song Kwae; A. Tron
Uttaradit, Thailand 53140

Sending Church
Bethel Baptist Church
6001 Goodman Rd.

Walls, MS 38680
Pastor: David Sexton

662-781-7777

Mission Board
FBWWM

P.O. Box 341356
Memphis, TN 38184

901-873-2146
homeoffice@fbwwm.org

Pastors and Praying Friends,
	 We are happy to report that God is still answering your prayers to bless the 
work in Uttaradit, Thailand. Our attendance has been up and we have had several 
first time visitors. Two men, Joel and Pilot, have made professions of faith and are 
beginning weekly discipleship lessons. We have been faithfully working in this city 
for over two years, and it is a welcome blessing to see God begin to give the fruit.

	 Although we are a little off the normal schedule, we have got this year’s 
studies underway. Joanna is working on her senior year. (hard to believe that we will 
have an adult child this year) Lilian is in her junior year, John is in 7th grade, and 
Judson is in 2nd grade. I am very proud of how hard my children work to excel in 
their studies. Pray that they will be strong for the heavy workload.

	 Finally, there is a matter with which we are seeking your earnest prayers. 
Joel, the man I mentioned earlier, has been diagnosed with an aggressively growing 
mass in his brain. God brought us together late last year after he was attacked by 
a feral dog in his village. In our early conversations, he professed that He did not 
know that he was a child of God. He has been faithful in church for several months 
now, and has shown good interest. In the middle of January, he lost the ability to 
speak plainly. It was then that the doctors identified a foreign mass in his brain. We 
talked again and he communicated that he now trusts in Jesus for his salvation. We 
don’t always know why God allows things to happen, but we do rejoice that God has 
a plan for every thing. As I write this letter, his symptoms are improving. All glory 
to God! He still has a long road to travel, and no one is sure where that might lead. 
However, we are all trusting and praying that the road ahead follows God’s will. 
Please join us in earnest prayer for Joel and his wife Pen.

We can never thank you enough for your faithful prayers and support,

David, Jessica, Joanna, Lilian, John, and Judson Vickers


